


Supplemental Certified Documents submitted on October 24, 2024 relative to the 
Appeal of Water Service Extension Decision(s) to the Rhode Island Water Resources 
Board: 
 

1. Town Council sitting as the Board of Water and Sewer Commissioners meeting 

minutes dated June 17, 2024 

2. Town Council sitting as the Board of Water and Sewer Commissioners transcript 

dated June 17, 2024 
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STATE OF RHODE ISLAND 
TOWN OF JAMESTOWN

PROCEEDINGS AT HEARING   *   
IN RE:    *

  *        
Town Council sitting as the* 
Board of Water and Sewer   *
Commissioners   * 

Jamestown Town Hall
93 Narragansett Avenue
Jamestown, RI 02835
17 June 2024

BEFORE:
Nancy A. Beye, President
Mary E. Meagher 
Erik G. Brine  
Michael G. White
Randall White

PRESENT:

For the Application - Saletins and Frechettes:
Christian S. Infantolino, Esquire
MURPHY PRIOR & INFANTOLINO
77 Narragansett Avenue
Jamestown, RI 02835 

For the Town of Jamestown:
Peter D. Ruggiero, Esquire
RUGGIERO BROCHU & PETRARCA
1130 Ten Road Road, Suite D102 
North Kingstown, RI 02852

ALSO PRESENT:

Edward A. Mello, Town Administrator
Roberta J. Fagan, Town Clerk
Denise Jennings, Water and Sewer Clerk
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IN RE:  Town Council sitting as the Board of Water 

And Sewer Commissioners

17 June 2024  

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Good evening, everyone, 

and thank you for coming.

We're going to begin with roll call.  Start at 

that end.  

COUNCILOR MICHAEL WHITE:  Mike White here.  

COUNCILOR MEAGHER:  Mary Meagher here.  

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Nancy Beye.  

COUNCILOR RANDALL WHITE:  Randy White.  

COUNCILOR BRINE:  Erik Brine.  

Councilor BEYE:  Okay.  Thank you.  We'll 

call the meeting to order now.  

Would you, please, join me and stand for the 

Pledge of Allegiance.  

(Pledge of Allegiance recited.)

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Okay.  I will entertain a 

motion to convene as the Board of Water and Sewer 

Commissioners.  

COUNCILOR MEAGHER:  So moved.  

COUNCILOR MICHAEL WHITE:  Second. 

COUNCILOR BEYE:  All in favor. 

(Voice vote.)

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Thank you.  
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All right.  This is, I believe, Ed, you wanted 

to speak to this item.  

ADMINISTRATOR MELLO:  Yes.  So, in your 

packet is a memo asking that the council consider 

an extension of the moratorium that was put in 

six months ago.  It was set to expire the first 

week of July.  This is your last opportunity to 

extend that, if you so chose.  

So, as you know, there is a significant amount 

of work that has been done in the past six months 

related to the build-out analysis which was -- went 

through a number of drafts and was approved by the 

commission, working with our consultant.  The same 

has occurred of the Harbor Manage -- I'm sorry, of 

the Water Resources Management plan.  That was also 

recently approved in its final version and is being 

promulgated through the State agencies at this 

point.  

We -- Mike has been working with the 

consultant to develop a full set of rules.  We 

received a first draft of that.  It is several 

hundred pages long, a comprehensive rewrite of the 

rules and regulations.  So, the staff is going 

through that now with our consultant.  

In short, it's going to require additional 
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time for us to complete that task.  So, with that, 

I ask that you consider it, not being an extension 

of the waterline extension moratorium, for an 

additional six months, while we continue to try to 

finish that work.  Those are all intersecting 

matters, as you know.  That was the intent of the 

original moratorium, was to allow us to continue 

that work.  We just have not completed the work 

based upon the workload of the staff and the 

workload of the consultants helping us with this.  

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Thank you.  

Anything?  

COUNCILOR RANDALL WHITE:  Under the 

circumstances, it seems to me to make great sense 

to extend the moratorium, and I -- in accord with 

what Administrator Mello was recommending, I move 

that we do that.  

COUNCILOR MEAGHER:  Second. 

THE COURT:  Hearing a motion and second, 

is there any discussion?  

(Pause.)

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Okay.  All in favor. 

(Voice vote.)

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Thank you.

All right.  Next, under Unfinished Business, 
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we had tasked the administration to draft the 

decision letters and -- 

COUNCILOR BRINE:  I'm just going to recuse 

myself, since I was absent for the first part of 

this.

(Councilor Brine recused.)

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Randy, did you want to go 

ahead? 

COUNCILOR RANDALL WHITE:  Thank you.  

Since we were here for the last of several 

times on the hearing on four pending water 

applications, both for extensions and connections, 

those applications being submitted by Mr. Zimniski 

and Miss Gagnon from 7 Seaview Ave., the Andreonis 

from 10 Seaview Ave., the Saletins from 14 Seaview 

Ave., and Mr. Frechette from 19 Seaview Ave.  

Since our last commission session on May 20, 

2024, the Town staff, through Mike Gray, in 

collaboration with our solicitor, Mr. Ruggiero, had 

prepared, at our urging, a summary document 

reflecting not only the content of the testimony 

and evidence presented for hearing by each of the 

applicants but also the discussion that we had, as 

a group, after the evidence was closed, at our last 

session.  And I assume since we received it in our 
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packet, and I think it was available as soon as 

last Thursday, I wanted to make sure that each of 

us, as a member of the commission, has had a chance 

to review and digest each of those letters as they 

were drafted and presented for our consideration. 

And I don't hear anybody who says no.  And then 

also wondering whether anyone has comments or 

additions or edits or concerns about what was 

presented in the form of those letters. 

COUNCILOR MEAGHER:  No.  No.  I was -- I 

was impressed.  I have a couple of -- just a couple 

of comments in terms of some specifics.  

In terms of the Zimniski/Gagnon application, I 

believe Dr. Gagnon testified that they were 

required, before they even purchased the property, 

to install or with the purchase of the property to 

install water storage.  That's my memory of her 

testimony, but I'm not looking at the -- at what 

that -- at what the -- the record is, so I could be 

wrong about that, but that was just one of my 

memories, which would speak to their understanding 

of the problems that go way back.  

And also -- and then I believe there was also 

some discussion about the -- the residue from the 

RO system in the Saletin property that was put back 
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into the ground that -- and I believe that their 

expert acknowledged that that was possibly also 

making problems with the quality of their water 

quality.  I don't know if those are relevant for 

whatever.  They were two pieces that I found to be 

somewhat compelling, so I just bring them up here.

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Thank you.  

Mike? 

COUNCILOR MICHAEL WHITE:  I actually don't 

have any comments.  

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Okay.  

COUNCILOR RANDALL WHITE:  Under those 

circumstances, I am prepared to offer four separate 

motions.  Each of these letters that were prepared 

by Mr. Ruggiero and Mr. Gray, as you all observed, 

detailed independently the evidence that each of 

the applicants presented through either their own 

testimony, their lawyers, or experts, and the 

letters reflect those contributions individually.  

I would like to incorporate the letters, which are 

in the public package, as part of these motions.  

And in the first motion, what I would suggest 

is the following:  

That in light of the testimony and evidence 

received on February 20, May 6, and May 20, as well 
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as our discussion as a group about the evidence on 

May 20, and the contents of the letter regarding 

the application of Mr. Zimniski and Dr. Gagnon from 

7 Seaview Avenue, under all those circumstances and 

for the reasons and findings laid out in our prior 

meeting and in the letter, I would move, 

respectfully, that this commission deny the 

Zimniski and Gagnon application.  

COUNCILOR MEAGHER:  Second.  

COUNCILOR BEYE:  All in -- okay.  Thank 

you.  

Any discussion? 

(Pause.)

COUNCILOR BEYE:  All in favor.  

(Voice vote.)

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Thank you.  

COUNCILOR RANDALL WHITE:  Separately, I 

now would move with respect to the application of 

Glenn and Marjorie Andreoni from 10 Seaview Avenue.  

There was a similar letter drafted which outlined 

the evidence as was presented by them and for them, 

and in light of that evidence and testimony, in 

light of the discussion we had at our last session 

regarding the quantity and quality of that 

evidence, and in light of the letter, that I submit 
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accurately and comprehensively outlines by use of 

the transcript what was presented at the meeting, I 

would, similarly, in the case of the Andreonis, 

move, respectfully, to deny their application.  

COUNCILOR MEAGHER:  Second.  

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Okay.  We have a motion 

and second.  Any discussion?

(Pause.)  

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Okay.  All in favor. 

(Voice vote.)

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Okay.

COUNCILOR RANDALL WHITE:  The third motion 

refers to Mr. and Mrs. Saletin, Jeffrey and Deborah 

Saletin, at 14 Seaview Avenue.  And similarly to 

the prior applicants we have discussed, the letter 

drafted by Mr. Ruggiero and Mr. Gray outlines the 

evidence and testimony that was presented at the 

hearing on the dates that the hearing was held, 

February 28, May 6 and May 20, and in light of the 

evidence that was presented, and for reasons that 

were stated in our discussion as a commission 

through the offerings of me and Miss Meagher and 

others at that meeting, and in light of the 

findings that are laid out in the letter by 

Mr. Ruggiero and Mr. Gray, I would, similarly, in 
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their case, respectfully, move that we deny their 

application as well.  

COUNCILOR MEAGHER:  Second. 

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Okay.  We have a motion 

and second.  Any discussion? 

(Pause.)

COUNCILOR BEYE:  All in favor. 

(Voice vote.)

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Thank you.  

COUNCILOR RANDALL WHITE:  Finally, in the 

case of Applicant Frechette from 19 Seaview Avenue, 

there was testimony and evidence on which was 

recounted in the record, and it's also in the 

letter that was prepared by Mr. Gray and 

Mr. Ruggiero, and we also, in their case, had 

listened to all the evidence and reviewed it and 

discussed it in some measure at our May 20 meeting, 

and for the reasons we have discussed, and for the 

reasons and findings set forth in the letter, I 

would move that we respectfully deny 

Mr. Frechette's application. 

COUNCILOR MEAGHER:  Second.

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Motion and second.  Any 

discussion? 

(Pause.)
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COUNCILOR BEYE:  Okay.  All in favor. 

(Voice vote.)

COUNCILOR BEYE:  Okay.  Thank you, Randy.  

_ _ _
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C E R T I F I C A T I O N

I, Brenda D. P. Hanna, do hereby certify that 

the foregoing pages are a true, accurate, and 

complete transcript of my notes taken at the 

above-entitled hearing before the Town of Jamestown 

Town Council sitting as the Water and Sewer Board 

on 17 June 2024.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my 

hand this 20th day of June 2024. 

______________________________________________
BRENDA D. P. HANNA, NOTARY PUBLIC/ 
REGISTERED PROFESSIONAL REPORTER

IN RE:  17 June 2024 Jamestown Board of Water and 
 Sewer Commission
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